and Sheher Services

January 25th, 2015
Attention: Prosecutors Office, City of Greater Sudbury
Re: Marsh, Beverly (2135134B) - Trial February 6th, 2015

I Officer T. Lalonde #124 received a dispatch at 2:45pm on January 25th, 2015 for a potentially
dangerous dog placed under the vicious dog order. I was informed that the owner had the dog
outside without a muzzle. When I attended the residence at 3pm, the dog was tied to a rope in
front without a muzzle and owner was in the driveway. I documented by taking photos of the
Shep mix without the muzzle. I than got out of the truck to speak to the owner Mrs. Marsh came
to the end of the driveway to ask me why I was here because she had her neighbor
antagonizing her dog so she brought the dog closer to the right of the house so he will stop
recording her and the dog she stated she had just got off the phone with the police and I had
asked for the number as we had a phone number that was no longer in service Marsh than gave
me the number and I dialed the number to be sure that we had the correct number fo contact
her in the future. The dog had no muzzle she stated the dog was on her property and under
quarantine she was outside with the dog. Her friend took her dog for a walk on Wednesday
and had reported the dog had bitten someone walking by. She had asked what is the problem?
I than informed her that the dog was placed under the guidelines for a vicious dog and the dog
was out of the dwelling and must have a muzzle at all times. Marsh stated that she was
improperly informed in regards to the order. I than asked her if she had a copy and had read
the order she said NO so I than went to my truck and pulled the bylaw to inform her what the
law is to educate her and read her Section 21 1. I than asked her to put the muzzle on and as I
watched she was placing the muzzle improperly and told her it was being placed incorrectly
also it wasn't a muzzle the has had an enclosed mouth and suggested for her to fry the basket
style muzzle she than brought the dog in as she can’t keep the muzzle on the dog keeps
removing it she than stated she mind as well have the dog put down I offered are services after
the quarantine period was up to owner but to elevate the issue of the dog being placed as
vicious we also disgusted the leash she's using was not permitted she needs a proper leash
where she has full control on a leash under 6 feet I told her she has been warned and properly

informed in regards to the order and the quarantine .
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